
Dear Members of the Senate Committee on Judiciary, 

 

I want to register my support for this bill. I grew up riding motorcycles in California and I can 

attest to the fact that being able to filter between cars on a motorcycle keeps the rider safer from 

being involved in a rear end type crashes. When you have this option as a rider, it gives you one 

more escape route during heavy traffic. When drivers are so distracted these days, this would 

give us one more way to help avoid dangerous situations and maintain that 'bubble of safety' 

around us. 

 

Additionally, and on a more technical note; many bike's engines are cooled by air flowing over 

the cooling fins of the engine. 

When we are stopped in traffic this risks engine overheating and damage. 

 

I hope you will give testimony like this it's due consideration. 

 

Best Regards, 

Steve Callan 

503.793.9772 

4730 NE 60th Ave 

Portland, OR 97218 

 
 


